
 

 

 

                                    

23rd July 2018 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 We have come to the end of another successful academic year and it is time to say goodbye. I 

would like to express my thanks and gratitude for all your well wishes, cards and gifts. I have felt 

really overwhelmed during the last few weeks by all your kind words and messages—they have real-

ly meant a lot to me! I feel hugely privileged to have had the opportunity to be part of the All 

Saints family and to have been given the chance to shape the school’s vision and values. I truly be-

lieve All Saints is a very special school where care, compassion and determination for everyone to 

achieve is shared by all. I feel proud of the way the school has developed over the years and how 

the staff continuously review their practice in order to create even better opportunities for the 

children. Parental support and trust are key ingredients for creating successful schools and I would 

like to thank you for this. I also want to thank our governing body for their commitment and hard 

work for the children and staff at All Saints. The school is very lucky to have such knowledgeable 

and dedicated people to support school improvement. I am confident that All Saints will continue to 

go from strength to strength and I look forward to hearing news about the school’s future suc-

cesses. I wish you all a very relaxing summer holiday and every happiness in the future.  

                                                                   Heidi Otranen 

                                                                    Headteacher 



 
 

Earlier this month Year 6 took part in a computer workshop at Birchwood High School. 

The children were taught how to create a banner using Adobe Flash CS6 based on the 

world cup. They rose to the challenge and worked brilliantly to produce some great out-

comes. Many thanks to Mrs Manser, the Birchwood computing teacher, for organising the 

visit and for teaching all of us something new, including Miss Brooks!  



 Denotes a new entry 

Please note more dates will be added accordingly. 

 

Date Event 

 Wed  5th September  Autumn term begins for Reception to Year 6 children 

 Mon 10th September  Autumn term begins for Nursery children 

 Tues 11th September  Year 4 swimming lessons begin 

 Fri 28th September  Individual and Family photos 

 Tues 23rd October  Year 3 swimming lessons begin 

 Mon 29th—Fri 2nd  

November 

 Half-term holiday 

 Thurs 20th December  Pantomime at the Rhodes Centre (Reception to Year 6) - pm 

 Fri 21st December  Autumn Term finishes at 1:15pm 


